
 
 

        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Crestview Local School District 

August 2023 

 
Message from the Superintendent 
 
 
Dear Rebel Nation,  
 

It’s hard to believe that we are here, the start of another school year. I hope that you had a great summer and 
took the time to relax and make memories with your family and friends. We’re looking forward to the year 
ahead and excited to welcome students back for the 2023-24 school year.  
 

Congratulations to all of our exhibitors who participated in our county fair.  I know first hand the work and 
dedication that it takes to showcase your animals. Our fall sports seasons are beginning to ramp up with 
official practices that started on Monday, July 31st. We hope that you can take the time to come out to our 
“Fall Meet the Team” set to take place on Wednesday, August 9th at 7:00 p.m. We invite you to join us as 
we wish our student athletes best of luck in their coming seasons.  
 

Our annual open house event will be held on Thursday, August 17th for all students. Kindergarten will be 
from 2:00 - 4:00 p.m. and Grades 1 - 12 from 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. We invite students and families to come and 
bring in supplies and meet your new teachers for the coming school year. Please remember, prior to the start 
of school all parents/guardians will need to update their student forms via our new Final Forms website. 
Please call Jessica Bloss at 330-482-5526, option 1 if you need any assistance. 

I look forward to another great year, as always, Go Rebels!  

 
       Sincerely,  
 
 
 
       Daniel C. Hill, Superintendent 

https://crestviewcolumbiana-oh.finalforms.com/


  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.crestviewrebels.org/ 
330-482-4648 

We are looking forward to another exciting year at CMS 
and CHS!  Please check the website for the school 
supply list and other important information!  If you have 
any questions about the upcoming school year, please 
call the office and leave us a message! 

 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

August 9 - Freshman Focus  - 10:00 a.m. & 5:00 p.m. 
For incoming freshmen and new CHS students  
Meet in the PAC for the session you have chosen 
August 9 - Meet the Teams - 7:00 p.m. 
August 14  - Girls soccer at East Liverpool - 6:30 p.m. 
August 17  - Open House - 4:00 - 6:00  p.m. 
August 18  - Varsity Football w/Valley Christian -   
          DAHOF game -7:00 p.m. 
August 21 - First Day of School 
August 21 - Boys soccer at West Branch  
                    5:00 p.m. - JV  -  6:15 p.m.- Varsity 
August 21 - Fresh Volleyball at Girard - 5:00 p.m.  
August 21 - MSVB at Liberty 5:30 p.m. 
  

BAND & CHOIR 
Check out the website at: 
www.crestviewrebelsmusic.com 
 

Questions?  
 

Contact Mr. Amerson via email 
bamerson@crestviewlocal.k12.oh.us or  
Via email Mr. Bable: 
ebable@crestviewlocal.k12.oh.us 
 

 
PARENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

If you would like to be a part of the parent advisory 
committee for Crestview Middle School and Crestview 
High School, please leave a message with the middle 
school office or send an email to Tim Pancake: 
tpancake@crestviewlocal.k12.oh.us or Greg Woolman: 
gwoolman@crestviewlocal.k12.oh.us with your name, 
phone number, email address and grade level of your 
student!  Our 1st meeting will be Wednesday, 
September 13th at 5:30 p.m. on Google Meet. Virtual 
invitations and agendas will be emailed out the week 
prior to the meetings! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

LUNCH ACCOUNT INFORMATION 

Call TEC- 330-482-5617 

Follow Prompts: 

• Press 6 for account balances 

• Press 1 to hear your child’s account balance 

• Enter 6 Digit Account #- this can be found on a 

student’s report card or schedule 

 

LOCKERS & VALUABLES 

Please get a lock for lockers! Make sure the 

combination and/or extra key is on file in the middle 

school office, in case the combination or key is 

forgotten. 

 

The school is not responsible for lost or stolen items. 

 
 

FYI 
No Dunkin Donuts or other outside drinks are permitted 
in the middle or high school! Only water in clear water 
bottles. 

 
 

NO CELL PHONES! 
Cell phones are NOT permitted to be used in Crestview 
Middle School or Crestview High School classrooms! 
Please see the student handbook for phone usage and 
discipline based on the building the student is in.  
 
 

OPEN HOUSE 
Grades K-12 

Thursday, August 17th 
KDG:  2:00 - 4:00 p.m. 

Grade 1st -12th - 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. 
 

All students may place supplies in their lockers at this 
time and meet teachers! Please enter through the front 
PAC doors! 

 
 
 

CRESTVIEW MIDDLE / HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 

http://www.crestviewrebelsmusic.com
mailto:bamerson@crestviewlocal.k12.oh.us


CRESTVIEW MIDDLE /  
HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 

 
INTERIM REPORTS 

 All students will receive Interim Reports this year for 
each of their subjects that they are 
receiving a D or F in and will be carrying 
them home on the following dates: 
September 22,  December 1, February 
15, and April 26.  Please mark these 
dates on your calendar at home and be 
expecting your children to bring home their reports.  
     

TRANSPORTED STUDENTS 
Please remember that MIDDLE SCHOOL 
students that are transported after school other 
than by bus must have a note on file in the 

office. Please see the school calendar for new drop off 
route that must be followed as construction of the new 
building starts. 
 
1. If a high school brother or sister is to take a middle 

school child home, then a note signed by a 
parent/guardian must be presented to the CMS office 
in the morning. 

 
Other than the bus transportation, no students are 
permitted to ride home without written permission.  
Please remember to write a note for any changes in 
transportation.  If you have questions or concerns about 
the bus schedule, please call Mrs. VanHorn at 330-482-
5608. 
 
*The Student Handbook will be online with several 
revisions, please be sure to read this over with your 
student before school begins* 
 
 

PLEASE UPDATE THE OFFICE WITH ANY 
CHANGES 

Please update the offices if you change your phone 
number or address, or if there has been a custody change 
in the family.  Please call 330-482-4648 to relay the 
information to Mrs. Gates  at the middle school and Mrs. 
Cook at the high school and fill out a new emergency 
medical form, which can be found under “forms” on our 
website. 
 
 
***Please CALL the office with any new or special 
information, including student transportation - do 
not send an email ***  
 
 
 
 
 

CRESTVIEW MIDDLE  
 

REMINDERS 
• The instructional fee for CMS is $15.00 + $35 

Technology Fee = Total  $50.00 
 
• Please check the CMS website daily for updated 

information and announcements. 
  
• Instructional fees for the high school are listed in the 

curriculum handbook for specific classes, and will be 
posted on report cards. 

 
MIDDLE SCHOOL SUPPLY LISTS 

As you begin to prepare for this school year, you will 
find the CMS student supply list at the local department 
stores, outside of the Middle School office or you may 
print the list from the Crestview Middle School website 
found under the “Forms & Links” link, then go to 
Crestview Middle School Forms. 
 

 
2023 FALL SPORTS TICKET/PASS PRICES 

HOME GAMES ONLY 
Fall season passes will go on sale starting August 1st at 
9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. in Mrs.Nappi’s Athletic Office 
behind the old high school office - come in Door 1.  
 
Family passes are for parents and school age children in 
grades K - 12. 
 
Schedules, ticket/pass prices and general information 
can be found at: www.crestviewrebels.org/athletics  

Game ball sponsors are needed for football, soccer and 
volleyball. Please contact the athletic department or head 
coach for more information. 

Senior citizens who live in the district can stop in the 
athletic office to pick up their free sports pass. Please 
provide proof of age and address (drivers license). Card 
is good indefinitely. 

 

FALL SPORTS PICTURES   
Middle and High School fall sports pictures are 
scheduled. Please check with coaches specifics.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

CRESTVIEW HIGH SCHOOL  
NEWS 

 

FROM THE ATHLETIC DIRECTOR  

~Mrs. Nappi 

REBEL FOOTBALL Discount Cards are on sale now 
for $10.00. Please see any football player or coach to 
purchase yours. 

THANKS! 
The Crestview Athletic Department would like to thank 
our very supportive community, families, friends and 
businesses for always being there for our student 
athletes, coaches, cheerleaders, band and advisors! We 
couldn’t do what we do without you! 

If you would like to be more involved with athletics, 
there are opportunities with the athletic boosters, band 
boosters, clock operators, announcers, and more! Please 
send me an email for more information at 
LNAPPI@crestviewlocal.k12.oh.us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHS OPEN HOUSE 
Open House will be on Thursday, August 17, 2023 from 
4:00 - 6:00 p.m. Please have your students come meet 
their teachers, find their lockers and classrooms. Some 
teachers have moved to a new space to prepare for new 
staff and programs. 
 

SCHOOL COMPUTERS 
Crestview computers that students took home over the 
summer should be turned on and allowed to run updates 
the first week of August. If your student is experiencing 
any technical difficulties, please have them send a Help 
Ticket to the Tech Department so any issues can be 
addressed BEFORE the school year starts. Students will 
be expected to start the school year on the first day since 
they will have their computers prepared to use. 
  

PARKING PERMITS 
Student drivers must purchase a parking permit for the 
2023-24 school year. The permits will be issued on a 
first come-first serve basis.  
 
Parking spaces are numbered this year to know which 
vehicle belongs to which students, as part of our 
district safety plan.  
 
ALL STUDENTS, INCLUDING CCCTC AND CCP 
STUDENTS WILL BE REQUIRED TO PARK IN 
STUDENT LOT. THE PAC LOT IS ONLY FOR 
STAFF   & VISITOR PARKING FOR THE 2023-24 
SCHOOL YEAR.  
 
Student Parking Forms are available online under the 
high school page, and should completed as soon as 
possible.  
 
Students must have the forms authorized digitally by 
their parents, bring a copy of your valid driver’s 
license, proof of insurance (copy for our records) and 
$20.00 (cash or check payable to Crestview Schools) at 
the time of purchasing their permit.  All student drivers 
must have a parking sticker and participate in the student 
random drug screening if they have not already done so 
as a student athlete. 
 
 



CRESTVIEW MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL 

12th Grade Meningitis  
Requirement 

 
This letter is to inform you of the Immunization 
Requirements for students entering 12th grade in the fall 
of 2023.  Students are required to have: 2 doses of 
meningococcal (serogroup A, C, W and Y) vaccine.  If 
your child received the first dose of the vaccine after his/
her 16th birthday, a second (2nd) dose is not required. 
  
We must have proof of these immunization (s) in 
order for your child to begin 12th grade.  If your child 
has already received these immunization (s), please 
send a copy of the record to the school as soon as 
possible. 
  
If your child has not received these immunizations, 
please contact your healthcare provider as soon as 
possible to schedule an appointment.  It is important to 
plan ahead as it may be difficult to get an appointment 
closer to the start of school in the fall. 
  
The Immunization Record must be received 
before August 21, 2023.  Records can be mailed, faxed 
(330-482-5369) or hand delivered to the office. 
  
Please contact the school nurse, at 330-482-4744 Ext. 
117 with any questions regarding these new 
requirements. 
 

FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL COUNSELOR  
 

~Mr. Miller 
 

CCP information for the 2024-25 school year will be 
discussed on parent/teacher conference night October 
12, 2023. Please plan to attend this meeting if your 
student plans to participate in CCP classes for the 2024-
25 school year. Attending a meeting is mandatory for 
participation in the CCP program by the Ohio 
Department of Education.  More information will 
follow in the September and October Informagrams. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
NEW STAFF TO CRESTVIEW MIDDLE/HIGH  

SCHOOL 2023-2024 
 

Mr. Timothy Pancake  - Middle School Principal. This 
is Mr. Pancake’s 5th year in the district, but will be his 
first as the middle school principal. He is beyond excited 
about the new opportunities and challenges that are 
ahead.  

Mr. Gregory Woolman - High School Principal. Mr. 
Woolman has been at Crestview for many years in 
various roles as a teacher, coach, and administrator.  

Mr. Dominic Perry - Mr. Perry will be serving as the 
8th grade intervention specialist for the 2023-24 school 
year and will also be our head varsity football coach! We 
are excited to have Mr. Perry join the middle school 
staff.  

Mrs. Whitney Mihalik  - High School English. Mrs. 
Mihalik come to us with many years in the education 
world in various roles and is excited to be apart of the 
Crestview family.  

Miss Cara Mason - Health/PE.  Miss Mason is a recent 
graduate of Harding University where she was a member 
of the track and field team for 5 years.  

Miss Drew Feren - A recent graduate from YSU. Miss 
Feren has a dog named Mina, who she takes on walks 
and many adventures. She is passionate about gardening, 
where she grew some of her own food over the summer. 
She also loves marvel movies and is a photographer, 
where she does photo sessions, specifically senior photos 
and pets. Miss Feren is excited to start this school year 
as a REBEL! 

Mrs. Rachel Lattanzio - Mrs. Lattanzio graduated from 
YSU in 2017 and is currently in her 6th year of teaching 
middle school math. She loves her hometown of 
Leetonia, OH and is still proud to call the area home. 
She loves learning and helping her students learn to love 
it too. In addition to teaching, she is an artist. In her free 
time she enjoys spending time with her family, 
repurposing furniture, reading, and gardening!  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Welcome Back! 
School begins on Monday, August 21st for all students in grades 
1-4 from 8:30 a.m. - 3:10 p.m. We are excited to welcome all of 
our returning families back and to meet our new families joining 
us! We hope you have had a wonderful, relaxing summer and 
are ready to learn! 
 

Kindergarten Parents! 
The first day of school for your child will be on Wednesday, 
August 23rd. However, the 21st and 22nd will be used for 
individual appointments, which will allow our teachers to 
administer the KRA-R and the state diagnostic assessments. 
These appointments will begin at 8:30 a.m. and conclude at 2:30 
p.m. Each appointment will be roughly 40- 45 minutes. Please 
sign up for a timeslot through the email you will receive the 
week of August 7th. 
 

Pre School Parents! 
You should have received your welcome letter from 
Columbiana County ESC if your child is enrolled in our 
preschool program! Please be sure that you signed & returned 
your commitment letter to CCESC. As indicated in the packet, 
the first day for preschool students is Wednesday, August 23rd~ 
please be sure to sign up through the link provided by CCESC 
for your time to meet the teacher & bring in supplies on 
Monday, August 21st or Tuesday, August 22nd! 
 

Transportation– REMINDER 
If your child will be a transport student at anytime throughout 
the year please be sure to bring the license plate number and 
driver name with you to open house. You may have multiple 
drivers, just be sure to bring the plate number and their name. 
This will help simplify our process as well as add an additional 
safety measure!  
 

Important Information: 
• Open House: August 17, 2023 

•     KDG: 2:00 - 4:00 p.m. 

•                        Grades 1st - 12th - 4:00 - 6:00 p.m.  

• EMAs-Please be sure to complete EMA’s (Final Forms– 
new program) for the 2023-24 school year. This is 
something that must be done each and every year even if 
there are no changes.  

• Free/ Reduced Lunch Application- If you have not yet 
completed the Free/Reduced lunch application on the 
Crestview website, please do so as soon as possible. Even if 
you don’t believe you would qualify for anything, with the 
new guidelines, you may qualify. We are encouraging all 
families to complete the application! If you have any 
questions, please contact the Crestview central office.  

• All supply lists can be found on the Crestview Local 
Schools website!  

 
CES Office Has Moved! 

The CES Office is now located at 
the NORTH end of the building! 
It was formerly the Quick Med 
entrance! Look for the black door 
with Gold letters! 

Welcome New Staff! 
 
Katie Biondi– Kindergarten 
Hi! My name is Katie Biondi. I am married to my wonderful 
husband, Cameron. We have a son, Bennett who is 6 months 
old. I grew up in the area, but have lived in 
sunny Marco Island, Florida for the last 9 
years. With relocating, I am excited to have my 
son grow up near family and have similar 
experiences that I had growing up. This will be 
my twelfth year teaching elementary school. I 
absolutely love teaching! It is my mission to 
make school fun and instill a love for learning 
in my students. I have a Bachelor’s Degree in Elementary 
Education and a Master’s Degree in Curriculum and Instruction. 
I am a life-long learner and have added endorsements to teach 
students that are identified as gifted and talented, students 
whose primary language is not English, as well as being Clinical 
Educator certified as I have a passion in mentoring new 
teachers. I look forward to a great year together! Go Rebels! 
 
 
Madison LaCivita-Brungard– 1st Grade 
Hello Crestview! My name is Miss LaCivita and I am so excited 
to embark on my new adventure of being a first grade teacher at 
Crestview Elementary School! Some of you may recognize me 
because this past school year I was a student teacher from 
Youngstown State University in the fifth and fourth grade 
classrooms. I was very amazed with the school district, and all 
that it had to offer. From the students, to the teachers, and most 

importantly the passion for learning and the 
educational opportunities offered. I was so 
inspired and I felt extremely blessed when I 
was offered a teaching position. I am so 
excited to start! Besides my love for 
education I also have some other exciting 
aspects of my life. I have a wonderful family 
who is extremely supportive of my dream of 
being a teacher. I also am getting married this 
August so I will be transitioning from Miss 
LaCivita to Mrs. Brungard. I also love to 
cook, be active, travel, and I am extremely 

competitive (especially as a Pittsburgh Steelers fan) when it 
comes to any sports. I also am a big animal person, so BRING 
ON THE PET PICTURES! I am so excited to get involved with 
the community and work with amazing students. See you soon! 
 
 
Mary Kate Zeno– K-2 Intervention Specialist 
Hi! My name is Mary Kate Zeno and this will be my first year 
teaching! I am so excited to join the Rebels! I 
grew up with my 4 siblings in Poland, Ohio. I 
graduated from Bowling Green State University 
this past April and received my Bachelors of 
Education for Pre-K to 5th Grade General 
Education and Pre-K to 3rd Grade Intervention 
Specialist. I have spent the last 5 summers 
working at the Davis Family YMCA Day Camp 
and I absolutely love it there! 



 

 
 

 

 Administrative Offices 
(330) 482-5526 
44100 Crestview Road, Suite A 
Columbiana, Ohio  44408 
 
Crestview High School 
(330) 482-4744 
44100 Crestview Road, Suite B 
Columbiana, Ohio  44408 
 
Crestview Middle School 
(330) 482-4648 
44100 Crestview Road, Suite C 
Columbiana, Ohio  44408 
 
Crestview Elementary School 
(330) 482-5370 
3407 Middleton Road 
Columbiana, Ohio  44408 
 
Crestview Bus Garage 
(330) 482-5608 
44017 Crestview Road 
Columbiana, Ohio  44408 

 
 

 

 
Crestview Local School District 
44100 Crestview Road, Suite A 
Columbiana, Ohio  44408 
 

Crestview Local Board of Education 
 

Charlene Mercure, Daniel Hill (Superintendent),  
Dr. Edward Miller, Joel Hively, Melissa Wellman,  

Douglas Dattilio, Jon Preston Straney 
Ashleigh Hodge (Student Liaison) 

 

School Board Meetings are held in the 
Crestview Middle School Cafeteria at 6:00 PM on the second 

Wednesday of each month. When an alternate date is needed the 
meeting will be the following Monday.   

“Change Service Requested” 

Mission Statement 
We are Crestview Local Schools, the heart of our community, dedicated to educating and empowering every  

student with the knowledge and skills for success in an ever changing world. 

www.crestviewrebels.org 
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The Crestview Local Schools do not exclude any person from participating in classes or programs on the grounds of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or handicap. The Crestview Local Schools hearing officer for 

compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act; Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972; and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, is Matthew T. Manley, Superintendent. To file a complaint phone 

(330) 482-5526 or write to 44100 Crestview Road, Suite A, Columbiana, Ohio 44408.  Crestview Local School District is an equal opportunity employer.   


